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Where are we working?

In Tshakhuma – (A large village of 10,000people) in the northern tip of South Africa.
          What did we do?
· Conducted workshops and training sessions for teachers on School Development planning and policy making.

· Conducted workshops and training sessions for teachers on OBE that is Outcome Based Education

· Conducted workshops and training sessions for teachers on how to teach languages (either English or Tshivenda), mathematics and science, to mixed ability classes using resources, which are easily found in their own environment.

· Conducted workshops at the local Teacher Training college on how to plan and manage finances in schools.

· Bought a laminator, which we used for 4 schools and the Youth Centre to make their work look more professional and keep it all clean. This is a problem because of the constant red dust, which gets into everything!

· Bought and installed a computer for Ganyane Primary School after arranging security and electricity.

· Bought card, paper, pens, plastic boxes and other office equipment which meant that we could be more efficient

· I was the guest speaker at two different schools for their certificates day

· Guest of Honour at Ralthaga School Fund raising day – I organised and called the raffle as well as introducing them to the hilarity of ‘Bob apple’ 

· Guest speaker at the Women’s League for World Aids Day – this involved 150 women and I was not told until the morning of the function. It is just as well I can talk for England when pushed!
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Also in Elim…( a suburb of a Louis Trichardt 30mins drive)
· Worked at Youth Centre for at least two days a week.

· Attended staff meetings every Mondays and made suggestions of ways of improving management practise where appropriate

· Assisted in the teaching of computer skills and setting up teaching programs

· Helped assess students on computer course and complete certificates

·  Helped with display of curios for Tourism department and suggested possible new initiatives

· Took photographs for possible postcards of the local area and artists

·  Spoke to local printer about getting the first batch of cards done for free, as there is no spare capital in the budget

·  Bought a beaten up car, (a VW golf £1700) but it got me around perfectly safely for my time in Africa and allowed me to achieve far more than if I had had to use the local transport, which is fine but rather slow. I was also able to go into town, which was a 40minute car journey to get things or do errands for the schools or Youth Centre.

· Bought a South African mobile phone for business calls and emergencies (cost £45)

· Opened a bank account which now contains the grand amount of R400 which is about £24

The Land
The building work started in earnest with a large group of local workers building The Rondavel over a 4month period. The work only stopped when the rains started in November. By the time I left in December the building was complete except for the grass roof which would have to wait until the dry season for the ‘right’ type of grass.
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